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The
Comforter


It was the worst day of her life. Actually, it felt like the whole
world was ending today. Like Armageddon. Like Doomsday. Victoria
needed all her strength to keep her internal trembling from showing
at the outside. The gap her now-ex boyfriend had left in her heart,
was not simply a hole. It was a black hole, consuming all
the energy around it, sucking all life out of her. Life. What was
that thing, anyway? Like something to eat? At least for the black
hole of all-consuming darkness in her heart, that seemed to be
true.



She had already drunk the two 16 oz. cans of a special coffee
energy drink, her working colleague Chris had brought. He was all
about that one brand. He helped them building a direct marketing
structure, as a side job. Full-time he worked in retail, at the
same shop where she worked her side job at the cash.



Of all, it was him who had reacted most sincerely, offering
Victoria a ride home if she did not feel like driving herself.
Victoria accepted gladly, since she was all but able to drive
tonight.



All her thoughts were drawn to the fact that the worst of her fears
had become reality: Being dumped by Brad.



In this very moment, she really felt like dump, like waste, like
nothing.



Not only had he broke up with her, as if that alone was not bad
enough. He had broken her, or so it felt, telling her how
ugly and worthless she was. On top of that, he had laughed her
crying mockingly.



“Oh, are the tears coming now?”, he had said. “But you knew that
this day would come with your lack of attention all the time. Oh,
yes, you needed room for yourself! In a happy relationship, there
is no room to be alone! Either you are with me all the time or you
are alone - all the time!”



Chris felt her tears on his shoulder as he gently stroked her head.
Originally, Victoria had intended to step off the car immediately
when they arrived. However, once they were in front of her flat’s
building, she simply could not bear to leave Chris’ car. It
probably sounded ridiculously but it was the only thing that –
obviously - had not belonged to her former life and love with Brad.
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